
 
 
 

22nd September 2022 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
I am writing to inform you of changes to our curriculum for Personal, Social, Health & Relationships 
Education.  
 
From September 2022, we will deliver lessons using the SCARF programme. This will replace the 
Heartsmart programme. 
 
SCARF stands for Safety, Caring, Achievement, Resilience and Friendship. The programme has been 
developed by Coram Life Education & SCARF, the UK's leading charity provider of PSHE and wellbeing 
education in primary schools.  
 
Pupils have enjoyed introductory sessions led by a representative from Coram Life Education and staff 
have also undertaken training.  
 
Information regarding the SCARF programme curriculum for each year group is included with this letter. 
You will see that themes develop over time so that children are well prepared for life beyond primary 
school. Additional information is available via the link https://www.coramlifeeducation.org.uk/family-scarf  
 
If you have any questions or require any additional information, please contact your child’s class teacher or 
our school PSHE leader, Miss Carter.  
 
Thank you for your continued support of our school.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
R. Flanders  
Headteacher  
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